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CIRCULAR NO. 03-2024-GCRAM-LEY 

 

To:  All Subordinate Chapters within the Jurisdiction of the Grand Chapter of Royal Arch 

Masons of the Philippines.  

From:  The Grand Chapter of Royal Arch Masons of the Philippines 

Subject: Christmas Message 

 

Capitular Greetings to all Companions and Sir Knights, 

 

As we celebrate this joyous season, let us reflect on the enduring principles of brotherly love, relief, and truth 

that unite us. May the guiding light of the Christmas star inspire our hearts toward peace, charity, and harmony, 

further strengthening the sacred bonds of our fraternity. 

 

On behalf of the Officers of the Grand Chapter of Royal Arch Masons of the Philippines, we extend our 

warmest wishes to you and your families for a Christmas filled with joy, warmth, and love. May the coming 

year bring prosperity, good health, and continued fellowship within the Craft. 

 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 
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Most Excellent Grand High Priest 
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